[bookmark: _GoBack]Town of East Hampton
Arts & Cultural Commission
Meeting Minutes
Thursday, September 20, 2012
Eaton E. Smith Meeting Room – Town Hall

Attendees:	Monica Kangley, Elizabeth Sennett, Sheila Tomlinson, Shirley Brooks, Valerie Bozzi, Melissa Pionzio, Kevin Gunning, Carol Lane
Absent:	Steven Kelley 

The monthly meeting of EH Arts & Cultural Commission was called to order by Chairperson Monica Kangley at 6:35PM. Corrections were suggested and the minutes for August were approved as amended. Kevin will send the updated minutes to Cathy Sirois.

Old Business:
· Monica brought the rough draft of the report that she will be presenting to the Town Council on Tuesday September 25th at the EHHS Library at 6:30pm. Additionally, Melissa brought photos of the recent “Sing-Along” event to add to the presentation. (Shirley will purchase plastic covers for the pictures to create a binder that will archive a photo journal.) The focus of the presentation will include the Commission’s purpose, accomplishments thus far, and goals for the upcoming year. As part of the accomplishments she will highlight the calendar that is housed on the town website and the newly created Facebook page.
· Melissa sent an e-mail to the state’s Office of Culture and Tourism and has not received response at this point. We were trying to contact them to see if they could offer guidance to us as a group. We would like to see if they could provide a speaker to talk to us about how to get the community involved and how to access funding and grant opportunities.
· Wade Russo: Theater Chat and Sing-Along was a successful event. There were over 45 audience members who interacted and sang along. Many positive comments were offered. The artist/lecturer enjoyed the experience and is willing to come again. The Commission has decided to host occasional events to make the public aware of it and how we can support arts in the community.
· Christmas Holiday Festival: The Jingle Bell and Christmas Tree Lighting Event. Sheila had recommended the CT Yuletide Carolers as potential entertainment for the event. Melissa gave the organizers name, Lori Cartwright, to Todd Schraeger from the Village Center Association. He will contact her if we decide to have them.
· Melissa created a Facebook page. It includes pictures from the event and links to other local arts organizations. She explained how we can log-in and become administrators. She also e-mailed Cathy to find out if a link to our calendar could be put on the main page of the town website.
· Grants discussion: Sheila will contact Sara Green, grant writer from Goodspeed Opera House, to see if she could come speak to us about grant opportunities.

New Business:
At the October meeting we will work on our budget for 2013.
Rachel Mansfield sent an e-mail with her official resignation from the Commission. At our next meeting we will discuss whether we need to replace her or whether we have the correct number for a quorum.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:05 PM. 

Respectfully submitted,
Valerie Bozzi
